## **Education in CMWH**

## PhD training workshop in Kathmandu

Prof. Edwin van Teijlingen presented a PhD Thesis Writing Workshop at Tribhuvan University, the largest and oldest university in Nepal. The session was organised by Prof. Bhimsen Devkota in the Graduate School of Education. Bhimsen is also Visiting Professor in CMWH. The audience of PhD students raised a range of very interesting questions.

The teaching session was also an opportunity to promote our textbook <u>ACADEMIC WRITING</u> <u>AND PUBLISHING IN HEALTH AND SOCIAL SCIENCES</u> co-edited by CMWH Profs. Vanora Hundley



and Edwin van Teijlingen as well as Bu's Visiting Professor Padam Simkhada. Vanora Hundley and Edwin van Teijlingen as well as Bu's Visiting Professor Padam Simkhada.

#### Calabuating third warm after Cald status

Bournemouth University's Celebration of our UNICEF UK Baby Friendly Gold Award.

On 11th April 2024, the midwifery team at Bournemouth University will be celebrating their success in achieving the UNICEF UK Baby Friendly Gold award for the midwifery degree programme, sustaining this prestigious award since 2021. We hope that many of our stakeholders will be able to join us and look forward to sharing this story with you in the next issue. To book your place please go to the Eventbrite page.

We are thrilled to work with our newly appointed Baby Friendly student reps, Kelly Fleet, Emma Fox, Karis Grover, Marissa Leach, Zoe Mantel, Charlie Ewart and Alice McIntyre. In addition to role modelling the Baby Friendly approach to care, they are joining us for Baby Friendly team meetings helping us to shape our curriculum as well as offering peer support to 1st year student midwives as they prepare for their breastfeeding assessments.

## Professor Michael Dooley's – 'fireside' chats.

Professor Michael Dooley was recently made a Visiting Professor at Bournemouth University in the Faculty of Health and Social Sciences. Michael is currently Consultant Gynaecologist at The Lister Hospital London, Director of the Poundbury Clinic Dorset, Gynaecologist at King Edward VII's Hospital London and Surgeon Gynaecologist to Her Majesty The Queen including the Royal Household.

Michael is providing opportunities for colleagues to get together and discuss research ideas via 'a freside chat' which is envisaged as an informal opportunity to discuss women's health and well-being and how to raise the profle of research in this area. Dr Chloe Casey, Dr Malika Fel ton and Dr Rebecca Neal enjoyed the first freside chat in January.

Anyone wishing to book in on a Tuesday afternoon from 14.00-16.00 please email Carol Clark <a href="mailto:cclark@bournemouth.ac.uk">cclark@bournemouth.ac.uk</a>



# thoid educating the world about Appreciative inquiry Dr. Al

Appreciative Inquiry is a collaborative and energizing process that enables peop ng

a erO

Congratulations, news and events	
Interview with Professor Edwin van Teijlingen	
ine	

#### Featured nublications and presentations.

# Dr Laura Iannuzzi gives keynote at International Congress of Midwifery Students

Dr. Laura lannuzzi was invited to give a keynote presentation "

C"

She also presented a qualitative evidence synthesis undertaken for the Italian national guidelines at the World Conference on Qualitative Research: "

# Rosie Harper's paper published - Exploring Adherence to Pelvic Floor Muscle Training in Women Using Mobile Apps: Scoping Review

The paper highlighted the high prevalence of pelvic f oor dysfunction and how mobile apps are being used in the NHS to support health care and increase accessibility. The aim was to identify behaviour change techniques employed by mobile apps aimed at addressing pelvic f oor muscle dysfunction and compare adherence to pelvic f oor muscle training. A total of six studies met the criteria, all used behavioural change techniques and there were increased levels of adherence to pelvic f oor muscle training in those using mobile apps.

### 's Vision Conference...

PGR Midwifery Researcher Louise Barton and ECR Dr. Dominique Mylod showcased BU Research with their posters in Birmingham on 14<sup>th</sup> February 2024 for the <u>Chief Midwifery Off cer's Vision Conference.</u>

Dr. Dominique Mylod presented a poster on 'Cocreating an app for the latent phase of labour' on behalf of the Early Labour App group.

Louise Barton is evaluating a midwifery-led, smoke-free pregnancy pathway for her cl z

arly LabouS

S en

New publications —